
Meeting of the Open Space Committee 
Hanover Town Hall 

January 3, 2022 
 

 
Meeting opened at 7:01 pm. 
 
Present: Harold Thomas, Joe Grecco, Judy Grecco, Bob Meader, John Ferraro 
Guests:  Lucas Nichols 
 
Meeting was 100% virtual.  Committee unanimously approved December OSC notes. 
 
Review of proposal for look out platform at Chapmans Landing Trail: 
Lucas Nichols reviewed the proposal with the OSC.  Lucas fielded questions from the 
members.  Next step is for Lucas to provide a drawing of the actual platform and the 
proposed physical location. 
 
   
Trail Maintenance: 
 Folly Hill – recommendation to explore bog bridges in the wet area located behind       
 the Legion Housing side of the trail. Estimate of 60 to 80 feet.    

Chapman’s Landing boardwalk project complete. 
Colby Phillips – 3 or 4 trees down crossing the actual trail.  OSC to attempt to clear. 
  

Conservation Restrictions:   
 No updates. 
 
Indian Head River Coalition: 
 Reported good turn out of the 1-1-2022 scheduled walk   
 
Rail Trail 
 No update. 

   
Meeting Adjourn:   7:42 PM 
  
 
Next meeting:  February 7, 2022 
 
Submitted by John Ferraro 


